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C O U N C I L N E W S

At a recent meeting of Council, tiie President congratulated Dr Derek Renn on his
recent award of a CBE. He also congratulated Mr Peter Tarplee on his election as
Chairman of the Surrey Museums Group.

T h e F u t u r e o f t l i e S A S

Despite the present reduction in activity by the construction industry in urban centres,
members will be aware of the deep concern of Council and the Society's OfÞcers in
the continuing damage to and destruction of the archaeological and architectural
heritage and historic landscape of the County. This has been compounded by the
drastic reduction in the Þeld staff of the Museum of London covering those parts of the
historic county now within Greater London.
The dilemma for the Society is two-fold: although its inßuence in the county and
beyond is considerable and its reputation well-founded, it is a voluntary society. In
attempting to address the current issues and to campaign against some of the
excesses posed by developers and "improvers" of all kinds Ñ whether commercial,
private or governmental Ñ the Society is facing professionals paid for their time and
expertise.
Even the proliferation of agencies forming links with the professionals and other
interested voluntary organisations to protect such excesses demands the further input
of time and effort by dedicated members, whose only weapon against well-funded
commercial pressures and propaganda is their commitment.
The second aspect of the Society's dilemma lies in the application of its Þnancial
resources. All the Committees of the Society work energetically either to promote the
Society and its aims, or to further knowledge of the archaeological and historical
heritage of the County whether by research, or the dissemination of that research.
It is however inescapable that if the Society had to rely on its membership income,
almost all its activities would be curtailed and it is only by careful stewardship of
bequests to the Society and the resultant income that the Society is able to support its
present level of activity.
To realistically meet the new demands upon it, as well as maintaining its existing
commitments, the Society must either re-adjust its Þnancial priorities or allocate part
of its reserve to speciÞc needs. The Society has never been a fund-raising
organisation; once the reserve is used, investment income is reduced and ultimately
the Society's ability to function effectively diminished. This is clearly a serious matter
f o r d e b a t e .

To this end, the President, Dennis Turner, after consultation with the Honorary
Secretaries, David and Audrey Graham, and others, produced a Discussion Paper



entitled 'The Future of the SAS" for consideration by Council and its standing
committees. The object of the paper was to encourage Council and Committees to
assess their present activities, and especially spending requirements, in relation to
the challenges facing the Society as a whole.

Inevitably each Committee hotly defended its own role and argued (in most cases)
that more funding would increase its effectiveness. Nevertheless serious debate was

enjoined Ñ the Library Committee, for instance, sought the views of members on the
usefulness of the Library and its research material Ñ as was reported in Bulletin 264
Ñ and the views expressed were welcome and will be implemented where possible.

Overall, it became clear that the main areas where the Society's inßuence would be
most effective would be to encourage research to increase understanding of the
landscape and to discover that which remains unknown; to encourage publication of
ail research; to encourage the establishment of effective planning procedures that will
inhibit further development of or damage to archaeological or historic buildings or
landscapes; to encourage education of the young and general public.
These aspects have of course always been addressed but it is hoped that the
Discussion Paper will perhaps generate a fresh and more cohesive impetus. The
result has been a conÞrmation of Council's policies, and initiatives new and existing
are being pursued.

¥ the part funding of the Landscape Liaison Officer who, it is hoped, will give the
Society, its members and member Societies direct access to expertise and
guidance in carrying out surveys of the historic landscape well in advance of
potentially damaging developments so that the knowledge is to hand to base
objections on solid evidence

¥ links with the Archaeological division of the SCC Environmental division and
access to the SMR are being strengthened to provide better two-way communica
tion about planning applications, and the Society's Local Secretary network is in
process of being reorganised to facilitate this

¥ education of the young is already being addressed by the YAC which is hoping to
expand and to establish links with schools

¥ the Visits and Lectures & Symposia Committees successfully arrange events not
only for members, but also to reach out to the wider public

¥ the Society's involvement with South Park Moat is a further new and exciting
development with its potential as a resource for research and educational facilities,
as well as helping to establish links with other organisations concerned with the
protection of our environment.

These ventures require not only funding but also commitment by Council and
members of its Standing Committees to whom the Society owes a deep gratitude now
Ñ in the past Ñ and hopefully, the future. If any member has time to spare Ñ
however limited Ñ and would like to become more involved in any aspect of the
Society's aims, please contact Dennis Turner or David and Audrey Graham via Castle
Arch. You wil l be more than welcome.

Guildford Castle Training Excavation Ñ Members' Open Day.

The third season of excavation is proving as stimulating to the imagination as the
discoveries of previous years. The main effort this year is below the deep defensive
ditch of the Þrst phase of the Castle excavated last year. The ditch had been inÞlled
around AD 1200, and the reason now became clear. Below the ditch and running
down to Quarry Street the ground had been levelled and footings of later walls were



View of the 1992 season of excavation at Guiidford Castle. Photograph: Graham Bierton

being uncovered. In the south west corner, hardly 45cm below the present surface,
dressed stonework of the base and jamb of a doorway emerged in perfect condition.

Amongst those visiting on 19th July was Jac Cowie, who was inspired to write the
following, entitled "A Piece about the Palace" Ñ Those of us in the Guildford Group
have been waiting for an opportunity to learn more about the Palace. Some years ago
while I was working in the SAS Library at Castle Arch, a neighbour came to say that
men working on the road surface of Castle Hill had uncovered the footings of a wall
running across the corner into Lewis Carroll's house; we tried to trace it further without
success but, in imagination, I had already become to see the wings of the Palace
rising. Rob Poulton's lucid exposition did much to make sense of the seemingly
random remains of walls and pits Ñ but opinions as to why a wall runs at an unusual

angle to the main line, why a pit yields so many bones, and why a pretty little bronze
ladle is too small for soup Ñ still leave room for my imagination!

Work for this season Þnished on the 26th July and a detailed report by Rob Poulton
will appear in a later edition of the Bulletin.

S U R R E Y H I S TO R I C L A N D S C A P E S T U D I E S S t e v e D y e r
H i n d h e a d C o m m o n

Work has continued on the survey of the National Trust property reported in the last
two Bulletins. The studies have recently concentrated on parts of the estate to the
south of the A3. Previous courses of the London to Portsmouth Road, including the
turnpike, are showing as a series of hollow-ways or tracks cutting the sandy soil.


